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                           Third Sunday of Easter

                    Saturday April 29


Vigil Mass     
 

 5:00 p.m.
     +Walter G. Schmitt 


  
Sunday, April 30
 8:30 a.m

    People of the Parish
10:00 a.m.
    +Louis & Viola Kosa
 5:00 p.m.
     +Al & Vicky Christian


      Monday, May 1
7:30 a.m. 
     +Memorial Society



Tuesday, May 2
7:30 a.m.

     +Victor Abreu

  
Wednesday, May 3

5:00 p.m.     +Bill Bradley, Jr. 

                     +Frankie DeMonico

                       Thursday May 4

7:30 a.m.      +Maria Caspento  



Friday, May 5


7:30 a.m.
    +Ann Mulvey

   
Saturday, May 6



Vigil Mass

 5:00 p.m.    +Edward Gregory




Fourth Sunday of Easter



Sunday, May 7

        
 8:30 a.m. 
   +Margaret Hughes
10:00 a.m.
    People of the Parish
  5:00 p.m.   +Rossi-Certo Family
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We welcome all who worship or want to stop in at any time to pray in our church. Our church is open Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, Friday 6:00 a.m.–6:00 p.m. (First Friday 8:30 p.m.)Wednesday 6:00 a.m.-8:30 p.m. Saturday (last Mass 7:30p.m.) and Sunday (5:00 p.m.) the church will close following the Masses. The Parish Office hours are Monday-Thursday 9:00 a.m.-4:00 p.m. Fridays 9:00 a.m. 2:00 p.m.  If you are new to the parish and would like to join our parish, complete and return the bottom portion of the last page of the bulletin.
Stewardship – Time, Talent & Treasure
                Collection for April 23- $ 6,496.00
                         Mail Donations - $ 941.00
                  Total Plate Collection $ 7,437.00
Please remember Corpus Christi Parish
in your will and estate planning.   
April 30, 2017  

Third Sunday of Easter
 “Did not our hearts burn within us while He talked to us on the road, while He opened to us the scriptures? LUKE 24:32.”  
How often do we take the time to discern what Jesus wants from us?  Are our prayers always  petitions, asking Jesus to do things for us?  If so, that’s a one-sided relationship.  Living our faith means developing a personal relationship with Jesus.  Just like any friendship, there is give and take, each side listening to each other and helping each other out. Take time in silence to listen to what Jesus is asking of you. 
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Forming your Faith…….. We are excited to announce that Corpus Christi Church has become a partner in an exciting 24/7 on-line web-based digital formation series called FORMED, produced by the Augustine Institute and Iganatius Press.  This series is designed to help adults grow in their faith at all levels – how we think, how we pray, and how we live.  Better yet, access is FREE to all of our parishioners and their families anywhere, anytime on computers, tablets, or phones.  Register free using our Parish Code ZD3P77.  
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Week of April 29- May 5
MEMORIAL AND SPECIAL INTENTIONS

+Candle for Mary+
Dagdag Family
Offerings are available for a loved one or special intention. Call the parish office for details.
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Joyce Hanula, John Gregor,
Susan Wiecek Shecter, 
Helen Kovacs, Kristin Rein, 
Rita Payor, Helen Plank, 

Catherine Nugent, Noel Gowran
Margaret Drack, Maria Rossi,
Cheryl Hayes, DeAnn Morgan, 
Fr. Kevin Casey, Marie Bodnar, Phyllis Mason,
Florence Unverzagt, Patricia Ronan, Patricia Doyle,
Karen Kleinschmidt, Antoinette Rossi, Marilyn Rinfret,
Carol Ostrowski, Emerson Harper, Josephine Dehlinger, 

Genevieve Mroczko, Peggy Reynolds, Dolores Osterberg,
Kathleen McGreevy, Renee Giliberti, Roger Gregor
Debbie Canuso-Danley, Rebecca Rannazzisi,
Claire WatsonM Mary Ann Laskoski, Maria C. Silva,

Gloria Gregor-Hughes.

 Please keep us updated on your loved ones.

Please note at any time, you may begin ON LINE GIVING by logging on to our website: Or use the Corpus Christi Quick Code for Immediate Donations.  See Quick Code info on next page of bulletin.

ON LINE GIVING Our thanks to the many families that have signed up for Online Giving!  If you manage your bills online, we’re sure you’ll like the convenience of giving to your parish online.  It’s safe and secure, and you decide exactly when your gift is made.  You may even view your giving history just by logging in Visit our website: www.corpuschristisouthriver.org – and get started.


Parish Assessment Collection
Last Sunday of every month

As was mentioned not all second collections that come to us are not of equal value or importance. I invite you to discern prayerfully when choosing to give to the diocesan second collections to determine whether you care to do so or not.  I am not asking anyone not to be generous if your circumstances permit, but I do ask that when giving to various causes or appeals, always make Corpus Christi first as so many of you did for our parish assessment last month. May God reward you for your sacrifice and generosity.  Please feel to free to speak with me or any members of the Finance Council regarding our regular parish assessment. 
Fr. Damian

Please read today’s insert from Msgr. Benwell regarding Guidelines for Marriages outside Church
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Fr. Damian’s introduced Evangelization in his Easter letter.  In the weeks to come we will be including excerpts from Fr. Walters, O.S.A. on ways we can take 

part in Evangelization.
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Hymnals – It’s not too late to dedicate one of hymnals in Memory of a Loved One or perhaps In Honor of a Family Member.  A label will be placed in the front cover of the hymnal.  The cost per book is $25.00.    

Call or stop in the parish office for details.



Parish Feast Day of Corpus Christi

Sunday, June 18, 2017

 

Corpus Christi Parish wishes to welcome with great joy,
our newly baptized,

Alexis Frances Metz
         child of Andrea Duffy &
           Christopher Metz.


    

Adoration to the Blessed Sacrament First Friday May 5, 2017 
from 3-6:00 p.m.

An excellent practice recommended by all the saints, especially St. Margaret Mary Alacoque, (1647-160), is devotion to Jesus in the Most Blessed Sacrament in which through our prayer in silent adoration we make reparation to the Sacred Heart of Jesus for the sins which have offended God in this world mocking our Savior and His great goodness and love.  If possible, for 9 consecutive months attend Mass on First Friday, receiving Holy Communion. If in need of the Sacrament of Penance receive it as well.  It has been the time-honored practice as well to make a holy hour before Jesus in the Most Holy Eucharist on First Friday of the month which is observed here at the parish church from 3 pm – 7:30pm, Confession at 6:15-7pm, followed by Benediction at 7:30 p.m.  All parishioners are invited to offer a minimum of 7 minutes of prayer for the intention of Evangelization, please consider the Lord’s merciful invitation to pray and rest in Him, “I am deeply grieved, even to death, remain here, and stay awake with me (Matt26:38) St. Margaret Mary has said

“The divine heart of Jesus is an abyss of all blessings, and into it the poor should always submerge their needs.  It is an abyss of joy in which all of us can immerse our sorrows.  It is an abyss of lowliness to counteract our foolishness, an abyss of mercy for the wretched, an abyss of love to meet our every need.”


Corpus Christi is now equipped with a hearing assistance system.  Please see a head usher before Mass for further assistance. A limited amount of receivers is on hand, first come, first serve.
Refresh Your Spirit with a Theology

Course This Summer

Immaculate Conception Seminary School of Theology, at Seton Hall University is offering a variety of graduate level evening, Saturday and online courses.  

Grow in your faith as you learn about “Christianity and Human Happiness” with Patrick Manning, Ph.D., “”Christian Decision Making” with Justin Anderson, Ph.D., “Confessions of St. Augustine”,with Rev. Douglas Milewski, “The Spirituality of Disability” and “Biblical Prayer and Spirituality” with Gregory Glazov D. Phil. (Oxon), “Biblical Theology of Benedict XVI” with Jeffrey Morrow, Ph. D., and more.

Don’t miss out on this opportunity to grow in your Catholic faith – enroll today!  For more information and applications materials, please contact Lisa DeDreu at 973-761-9633 or by email Elizabeth.dedreu@shu.edu.  You may also request information online at www.shu.edu/diocese-courses.


Registration for Faith Formation

Faith Formation Registration for 2017-2018 for grades 1- thru 7th will take place on Monday, May 8, Tuesday, May 9th and Thursday, May 11th from 6-8 p.m. in the church hall.  If you are registering for the first time a copy of your child’s baptismal record is required.  All families must be actively registered in the parish.  All our faith formation families are expected to attend Mass on a regular basis with their children.



Memorial Society – Monday, May 1, 2017

Corpus Christi Faithful Departed Memorial Society is the first Monday of every month.  Enrollment is for one year.  Donation is $50.00.  To enroll a loved one in the Society, contact the parish office.



Lucky Calendar 
This Tuesday, May 2nd, another Lucky winner will receive a phone call letting them know their stub was selected from the drum, and that they will receive $500.00 in the mail.  Do you have any entries in the drum??  If not, there are still a few more days left.  All it costs is a dream and $25.00 for nine more chances of winning $$$$$$$$$$.  Contact the parish office.
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75th Anniversary of Corpus Christi Parish


Fr. Damian is inviting parishioners to join him in forming an Anniversary Committee so we can plan for this important milestone in our parish.  Contact the parish office to sign up. 





Evangelization:  


Hearing the Word and Keeping it – When we think of evangelization, we often think of big projects.  Or we think of being on street corners, holding signs and confronting people as they walk by.  My point was to help them see that evangelization can be incorporated into the very ordinary events of life.





4. Distribute flyers of upcoming parish events.


Many college students major in marketing.  Many people make their living by marketing cars, hair lotion, lottery tickets, vacation sports, etc.  How well does the church market itself?  We certainly can use all forms of the media better.  Flyers are just one way.  Don't people look at them on bulletin boards, in elevators, etc.?




















We are looking for interested parishioners to form a committee to help in planning a weekend celebration to honor the Feast Day of Corpus Christi.  Call the parish office to sign up.











